Rush Township Building Hometown, PA 18252

Minutes of the Rush Township Board of Supervisors

A meeting was held at the Rush Township Municipal Building on June 17, 2021 at 7:00 PM. In attendance were: Chairman Shawn Gilbert, Vice Chairman Robert Leibensperger, Supervisor Jeaninne Motroni, Treasurer/Secretary Debbie DelFranco, Chief Kenneth Zipovsky, Bill McMullen, Engineer; Chris Riedlinger, Solicitor, absent.

Chairman Shawn Gilbert called the meeting to order.

Pledge of Allegiance was recited.

Police Report – A Motion was made by Chairman Gilbert to approve the police report for the month of May 2021. Vice Chairman Leibensperger approved; Supervisor Motroni seconded. Debbie DelFranco polled the board. All members voted in favor of the motion, motion carried.

Minutes of Previous Meeting - A motion was made by Chairman Gilbert to approve the previous meeting minutes of May 20, 2021. Vice Chairman Leibensperger approved; Supervisor Motroni seconded. Debbie DelFranco polled the board. All members voted in favor of the motion, motion carried.

Treasurer's Report – A motion was made by Chairman Gilbert to approve the treasurer's report as of May 2021. Vice Chairman Leibensperger approved; Supervisor Motroni seconded. Debbie DelFranco polled the board. All members voted in favor of the motion, motion carried.

Approval of current township and sewer bills thru June 16, 2021.

A motion was made by Chairman Gilbert to approve the current township and sewer bills thru June 16, 2021. Vice Chairman Leibensperger approved; Supervisor Motroni seconded. Debbie DelFranco polled the board. All members voted in favor of the motion, motion carried.

Approval of municipal reports (sewer, road, Arro, Prodesign) – A motion was made by Chairman Gilbert to approve the municipal reports for May 2021. Vice Chairman Leibensperger approved; Supervisor Motroni seconded. Debbie DelFranco polled the board. All members voted in favor of the motion, motion carried.

Attorney's Business -

Old Business - None

NEW BUSINESS - None

Motion to hire Christopher Dimmick as a Part-Time Police Officer contingent on successful completion
of MPOETC certification. Vice-Chairman Leibensperger approved; Supervisor Motroni seconded.
Debbie DelFranco polled the board. All members voted in favor of the motion, motion carried.

PUBLIC COMMENT- Dan Christian 22 Ryan Avenue voiced concern about the whole at the end of his Driveway from the road project. Supervisors informed him that it will be filled. As far as paving Ryan Avenue not sure when going to happen, will let him know.

5.SUPERVISORS COMMENT- Administrative Office will be closed on Monday, July 5, 2021 in Observance of 4th of July Holiday.

Chairman Gilbert adjourned meeting at 7:30 PM

Attested/Transcribed by Deborah DelFranco, Secretary/Treasurer